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     - Continue to expand our globally competitive operations.  Through the
       acqu�









businesses of USX Corporation, now named Marathon Oil Corporation ("Marathon").
Prior to December 31, 2001, Marathon had two outstanding classes of common
stock: USX-Marathon Group common stock, which was intended to reflect the
performance of Marathon's energy business, and USX-U. S. Steel Group common
stock ("Steel Stock"), which was intended to reflect the performance of
Marathon's steel business. On December 31, 2001, Marathon converted each share
of Steel Stock into the right to receive one share of United States Steel
Corporation common stock (the "Separation"). United States Steel Corporation was
subsequently capitalized through the issuance of 89.2 million shares of common
stock to the holders of Steel Stock. The net assets of United States Steel
Corporation on December 31, 2001 were approximately the same as the net assets
attributed to Steel Stock at the time of the Separation, except for a $900
million value transfer in the form of additional net debt and other obligations
retained by Marathon. The terms "United States Steel" and "Corporation" when
used herein refer to United States Steel Corporation or United States Steel
Corporation and its subsidiaries, as required by the context.

     United States Steel, through its Domestic Steel segment, is engaged in the
production, sale and transportation of steel mill products, coke, taconite
pellets and coal; the management of mineral resources; real estate development;
and engineering and consulting services. Its U. S. Steel Kosice ("USSK")
segment, primarily located in the Slovak Republic, produces and sells steel mill
products and coke primarily for the Central European market. Certain business
activities are conducted through joint ventures and partially-owned companies,
such as USS-POSCO Industries ("USS-POSCO"), PRO-TEC Coating Company ("PRO-TEC"),
Clairton 1314B Partnership and Rannila Kosice, s.r.o.

     The following table sets forth the total revenues of United States Steel
for each of the last three years.

<Table>
<Caption>
REVENUES AND OTHER INCOME                                      2001     2000     1999
- -------------------------                                     ------   ------   ------
                                                               (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)
<S>                                                           <C>      <C>      <C>
Revenues by product:
  Sheet and semi-finished steel products....................  $3,163   $3,288   $3,433
  Tubular products..........................................     755      754      221
  Plate and tin mill products...............................   1,273      977      919
  Raw materials (coal, coke and iron ore)...................     485      626      549
  Other(a)..................................................     610      445      414
Income (loss) from investees................................      64       (8)     (89)
Net gains on disposal of assets.............................      22       46       21
Other income................................................       3        4        2
                                                              ------   ------   ------
  Total revenues and other income...........................  $6,375   $6,132   $5,470
                                                              ======   ======   ======
</Table>

- ---------------

(a) Includes revenue from the sale of steel production by-products, real estate
    development, resource management, engineering and consulting services and,
    beginning in 2001, transportation services.

STEEL INDUSTRY BACKGROUND AND COMPETITION
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throughout Mexico.

     Effective March 1, 2001, United States Steel acquired the tin mill products
business from LTV Corporation ("LTV") for the assumption of $66 million of
employee-related liabilities. United States Steel is leasing the land and
acquired title to the buildings, facilities and inventory at LTV's former tin
mill operation in Indiana which we are operating as East Chicago Tin. United
States Steel is operating these facilities as an ongoing business and East
Chicago Tin mill employees have become United States Steel employees.

     In 2001, we permanently closed the cold rolling and tin mill operations at
Fairless Works, with a combined annual finishing capability of 1.5 million tons.
Subject to market conditions, we intend to continue operating the hot dip
galvanizing line at Fairless Works. A pretax charge of $38 million was recorded
in 2001 related to this shutdown.

     On October 30, 2001, United States Steel announced the launch of
Straightline Source, the first steel distribution business created to serve
customers of all sizes who do not typically buy directly from steel producers.
Straightline's fully integrated order input system, advanced inventory
management and progressive logistics technology are networked to create a direct
buying option for processed steel products. While managing the customer
relationship, Straightline makes use of the processing capacity of a network of
qualified strategic business alliances. Straightline currently offers processed
steel products in seventeen states. Additional regional launches will continue
throughout 2002.

     On January 17, 2002, United States Steel announced that it had entered into
an Option Agreement with NKK Corporation ("NKK") of Japan. The agreement grants
United States Steel an option to purchase, either directly or through a
subsidiary, all of NKK's National Steel Corporation common stock and to
restructure a $100 million loan previously made to National Steel by an NKK
subsidiary. NKK's ownership of National Steel's common stock represents
approximately 53% of National Steel's outstanding shares. The option expires on
June 15, 2002.

     Although United States Steel has the ability to exercise the option at any
time during its term, it is United States Steel's current intent not to exercise
the option or to consummate a merger with National Steel unless a number of
significant conditions are satisfied, including a substantial restructuring of
National Steel's debt and other obligations. Other significant conditions
include the resolution of key contingencies related to the consolidation of the
domestic steel industry, the financial viability of National Steel and
satisfactory general market conditions. On March 6, 2002, National Steel filed
voluntary petitions for reorganization under Chapter 11 of the Bankruptcy Code.
Any agreement with National Steel will be subject to the approval of the
bankruptcy court.
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     We are actively pursuing opportunities to acquire assets that will
contribute to our value-added strategic growth agenda, while reducing our
investment and exposure to domestic raw materials and steelmaking. This strategy
builds on our announcement on December 4, 2001 regarding our support for
significant consolidation in the domestic integrated steel industry.

     In addition to the modernization of its production facilities, United
States Steel has entered into a number of joint ventures with domestic and
foreign partners to take advantage of market or manufacturing opportunities in
the sheet, tin mill, tubular, bar and plate consuming industries.

     The following table lists products and services by facility or business
unit:

<Table>
<S>                                         <C>
DOMESTIC STEEL
  Gary..................................    Sheets; Tin Mill; Plates; Coke
  Mon Valley/Fairless...................    Sheets
  Fairfield.............................    Sheets; Tubular
  USS-POSCO(a)..........................    Sheets; Tin Mill
  East Chicago Tin......................    Tin Mill
  Lorain Tubular........................    Tubular
  PRO-TEC(a)............................    Galvanized Sheets
  Double Eagle Steel Coating Co.(b).....    Electrogalvanized Sheets
  Clairton..............................    Coke
  Clairton 1314B Partnership(a).........    Coke
  Transtar..............................    Transportation
  Minntac...............................    Taconite Pellets
  U. S. Steel Mining(c).................    Coal
  Real Estate...........................    Real estate sales, leasing and
                                            management; Administration of Mineral,
                                            Coal and Timber Properties
  Engineers and Consultants.............    Engineering and Consulting Services
  Straightline..........................    Steel Distribution





  Trade Customers.....................................      1,257            1        375      1,633
  Joint Ventures......................................      1,818           --         --      1,818
Transportation (Including Automotive).................      1,280           13        212    �Đ









<S>                                                      <C>             <C>        <C>        <C>
MAJOR MARKET -- 2001
Steel Service Centers..................................        398          --         94        492
Further Conversion:
  Trade Cusd





by the Corporate Governance and Public Policy Committee of the United States
Steel Board of Directors. The Environmental Affairs organization has the
responsibility to ensure that United States Steel's operating organizations
maintain environmental compliance systems that are in accordance with applicable
laws and regulations. The Executive Environmental Committee, which is comprised
of officers of United States Steel, is charged with reviewing its overall
performance with various environmental compliance programs. Also, United States
Steel, largely through the American Iron and Steel Institute, continues its
involvement in the development of various air, water, and waste regulations with
federal, state and local governments concerning the implementation of cost
effective pollution reduction strategies.
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     The domestic businesses of United States Steel are subject to numerous
federal, state and local laws and regulations relating to the protection of the
environment. These environmental laws and regulations include the Clean Air Act
("CAA") with respect to air emissions; the Clean Water Act ("CWA") with respect
to water discharges; the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act ("RCRA") with
respect to solid and hazardous waste treatment, storage and disposal; and the
Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation and Liability Act ("CERCLA")
with respect to releases and remediation of hazardous substances. In addition,
all states where United States Steel operates have similar laws dealing with the
same matters. These laws are constantly evolving and becoming increasingly
stringent. The ultimate impact of complying with existing laws and regulations
is not always clearly known or determinable due in part to the fact that certain
implementing regulations for laws such as RCRA and the CAA have not yet been
promulgated or in certain instances are undergoing revision. These environmental
laws and regulations, particularly the CAA, could result in substantially
increased capital, operating and compliance costs.

     For a discussion of environmental capital expenditures and the cost of
compliance for air, water, solid waste and remediation, see "Management's
Discussion and Analysis of Environmental Matters, Litigation and Contingencies."

     United States Steel has incurred and will continue to incur substantial
capital, operating and maintenance, and remediation expenditures as a result of
environmental laws and regulations. In recent years, these expenditures have
been mainly for process changes in order to meet CAA obligations, although
ongoing compliance costs have also been significant. To the extent these
expenditures, as with all costs, are not ultimately reflected in the prices of
United States Steel's products and services, operating results will be adversely
affected. United States Steel believes that its major domestic integrated steel
competitors are confronted by substantially similar conditions and thus does not
believe that its relative position with regard to such competitors is materially
affected by the impact of environmental laws and regulations. However, the costs
and operating restrictions necessary for compliance with environmental laws and
regulations may have an adverse effect on United States Steel's competitive
position with regard to domestic mini-mills and some foreign steel producers and
producers of materials which compete with steel, which may not be required to
undertake equivalent costs in their operations. In addition, the specific impact
on each competitor may vary depending on a nuknd ro sti
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     The CAA requires the regulation of hazardous air pollutants and development
and promulgation of Maximum Achievable Control Technology ("MACT") Standards.
The amendment to the Chrome Electroplating MACT to include the chrome process at
Gary is expected sometime in the next couple years. The U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency ("EPA") is also promulgating MACT standards for integrated
iron and steel plants and taconite iron ore processing which are expected to be
finalized in 2002. The impact of these new standards could be significant to
United States Steel, but the cost cannot be reasonably estimated until the rules
are finalized.

     The CAA specifically addressed the regulation and control of coke oven
batteries. The National Emission Standard for Hazardous Air Pollutants for coke
oven batteries was finalized in October 1993, setting forth the MACT standard
and, as an alternative, a Lowest Achievable Emission Rate ("LAER") standard.
Effective January 1998, United States Steel elected to comply with the LAER
standards. United States Steel believes it will be able to meet the current LAER
standards. The LAER standards will be further revised in 2010 and additional
health risk-based standards are expected to be adopted in 2020. EPA is in the
process of developing the Phase II Coke MACT for pushing, quenching and battery
stacks which is scheduled to be finalized in 2002. This MACT will impact United
States Steel, but the cost cannot be reasonably estimated at this time.

     The CAA also mandates the nationwide reduction of emissions of acid rain
precursors (sulfur dioxide and nitrogen oxides) from fossil fuel-fired
electrical utility plants. United States Steel, like all other electricity
consumers, will be impacted by increased electrical energy costs that are
expected as electric utilities seek rate increases to comply with the acid rain
requirements.

     In September 1997, the EPA adopted revisions to the National Ambient Air
Quality Standards for ozone and particulate matter which are significantly more
stringent than prior standards. EPA has issued a Nitrogen Oxide ("NOx") State
Implementation Plan ("SIP") call to require certain states to develop plans to
reduce NOx emissions focusing on large utility and industrial boilers. The
impact of these revised standards could be significant to United States Steel,
but the cost cannot be reasonably estimated until the final revised standards
and the NOx SIP call are issued and, more importantly, the states implement
their SIPs covering their standards.

     In 2001, all of the coal production of U. S. Steel Mining was metallurgical
coal, which is primarily used in coke production. While United States Steel
believes that the new environmental requirements for coke ovens will not have an
immediate effect on U. S. Steel Mining, the requirements may encourage
development of steelmaking processes that reduce the usage of coke. The new
ozone and particulate matter standards could be significant to U. S. Steel
Mining, but the cost is not capable of being reasonably estimated until rules
are proposed or finalized.

Water

     United States Steel maintains the necessary discharge permits as required
under the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System ("NPDES") program of
the CWA, and it is in compliance with such permits. In 1998, United States Steel
entered into a consent decree with the EPA which resolved alleged violations of
the Clean Water Act NPDES permit at Gary Works and provides for a sediment
remediation project for a section of the Grand Calumet River that runs through
Gary Works. Contemporaneously, United States Steel entered into a consent decree
with the public trustees which resolves potential liability for natural resource
damages on the same section of the Grand Calumet River. In 1999, United States
Steel paid civil penalties of $2.9 million for the alleged water act violations
and $0.5 million in natural resource damages assessment costs. In addition,
United States Steel will pay the public trustees $1 million at the end of the
remediation project for future monitoring costs and United States Steel is
obligated to purchase and restore several parcels of property that have been or
will be conveyed to the trustees. During the negotiations leading up to the
settlement with EPA, capital improvements were made to upgrade plant systems to
comply with the NPDES requirements. The sediment remediation project is an
approved final interim measure under the corrective action program for Gary
Works and is expected to cost approximately $35.2 million over the next five
years. Estimated remediation and monitoring costs for this project have been
accrued. In addition, United States

                                       S-23

Steel was notified by Indiana Department of Environmental Protection, acting as
lead trustee for state and federal agencies, that United States Steel is a
potentially responsible party ("PRP") along with 15 other companies owning
property along the Grand Calumet River and Indiana Harbor Canal in an assessment
of Natural Resources Damages downstream of Gary Works and at the headwaters
lagoon. United States Steel and eight other PRPs formed a joint defense group
which proposed terms for the settlement of this claim, that have been endorsed
by representatives for the trustees and the EPA, to be included in a consent
decree presently being negotiated, which United States Steel expects will
resolve this claim.







     indicated that further remediation of this site may be required in the
     future, but it has not conducted any assessment or investigation to support
     what remediation would be required. In October 1991, the Pennsylvania
     Department of Environmental Resources ("PaDER") placed the site on the
     Pennsylvania State Superfund list and began a Remedial Investigation ("RI")
     which was issued in 1997. It is not possible to estimate accurately the
     cost of any remediation or the shares in any final allocation formula;
     however, based on presently available information, United States Steel may
     have been responsible for as much as 70% of the waste material deposited at
     the site. On October 10, 1995, the U.S. Department of Justice ("DOJ") filed
     a complaint in the U.S. District Court for Western Pennsylvania against
     United States Steel and other Municipal & Industrial Disposal Co.
     defendants to recover alleged costs incurred at the site. In June 1996,
     United States Steel agreed to pay $245,000 to settle the government's
     claims for costs against it, American Recovery, and Carnegie Natural Gas.
     In 1996, United States Steel f� it it i y  f�倀namor costse U.ndvernm ent's
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this project have been accrued.

     In October 1996, United States Steel was notified by the Indiana Department
of Environmental Management ("IDEM") acting as lead trustee, that IDEM and the
U.S. Department of the Interior had concluded a preliminary investigation of
potential injuries to natural resources related to releases of hazardous
substances from various municipal and industrial sources along the east branch
of the Grand Calumet River and Indiana Harbor Canal. The public trustees
completed a preassessment screen pursuant to federal regulations and have
determined to perform a Natural Resources Damages Assessment. United States
Steel was identified as a PRP along with fifteen other companies owning property
along the river and harbor canal. United States Steel and eight other PRPs have
formed a joint defense group. In 2000, the trustees concluded their assessment
of sediment injuries, which includes a tewhs�
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                    MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF
                 FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS

     On December 31, 2001, in a tax-free transaction, Marathon Oil Corporation
("Marathon"), formerly USX Corporation, converted each share of its USX-U. S.
Steel Group class of common stock ("Steel Stock") into the right to receive one
share of United States Steel Corporation common stock ("Separation"). The net
assets of United States Steel on December 31, 2001 were approximately the same
as the net assets attributable to Steel Stock at the time of the Separation,
except for a value transfer of $900 million in the form of additional net debt
and other financings retained by Marathon. During the last six months of 2001,
United States Steel completed a number of financings so that, upon the
Separation, the net debt and other financings of United States Steel on a
stand-alone basis were approximately equal to the net debt and other financings
attributable to the Steel Stock less the value transfer and the tax settlement
with Marathon. For a description of the Separation, see "Business."

     United States Steel's Domestic Steel segment is engaged in the production,
sale and transportation of steel mill products, coke, taconite pellets and coal;
the management of mineral resources; real estate development; and engineering
and consulting services. The U. S. Steel Kosice ("USSK") segment, primarily
located in the Slovak Republic, produces and sells steel mill products and coke
mainly for the Central European market. Certain business activities are
conducted through joint ventures and partially owned companies, such as
USS-POSCO Industries LLC ("USS-POSCO"), PRO-TEC Coating Company ("PRO-TEC"),
Clairton 1314B Partnership L.P. and Rannila Kosice, s.r.o. Management's
Discussion and Analysis should be read in conjunction with United States Steel's
Financial Statements and Notes to Financial Statements.

     On March 1, 2001, United States Steel completed the purchase of the tin
mill products business of LTV Corporation ("LTV"), which is now operated as East
Chicago Tin. In this noncash transaction, United States Steel assumed
approximately $66 million of employee related obligations from LTV. The
acquisition was accounted for using the purchase method of accounting. Results
of operations for the year 2001 include the operations of East Chicago Tin from
the date of acquisition. In the fourth quarter of 2001, United States Steel
recorded an intangible asset impairment of $20 million, related to the five-year
agreement for LTV to supply United States Steel with pickled hot bands entered
into in conjunction with the acquisition of LTV's tin mill products business.
This impairment was recorded because LTV permanently ceased operations at their
plants during the quarter pursuant to a bankruptcy court order.

     On March 23, 2001, Transtar, Inc. ("Transtar") completed a reorganization
with its two voting shareholders, United States Steel and Transtar Holdings,
L.P. ("Holdings"), an affiliate of Blackstone Capital Partners L.P. As a result
of this transaction, United States Steel became sole owner of Transtar and
certain of its subsidiaries, including several rail and barge operations.
Holdings became owner of the other subsidiaries of Transtar. Because the
reorganization involved the sale of certain subsidiaries to Holdings, a
noncontrolling shareholder, Transtar recorded a gain by comparing the carrying
value of the businesses sold to their fair value. United States Steel's share of
the gain recognized by Transtar was $68 million, which is included in income
(loss) from investees. Concurrently, United States Steel accounted for the
change in ownership of Transtar using the step-acquisition purchase method of
accounting. Also, in connection with this transaction, United States Steel
recognized a favorable deferred tax adjustment of $33 million related to its
investment in the stock of Transtar that was no longer required when United
States Steel acquired 100 percent of Transtar. United States Steel previously
accounted for its investment in Transtar under the equity method of accounting.
Transtar provides rail and barge transportation services to a number of United
States Steel's facilities as well as other customers in the steel, chemicals and
forest products industries.

     Certain sections of Management's Discussion and Analysis include
forward-looking statements concerning trends or events potentially affecting the
businesses of United States Steel. These statements typically contain words such
as "anticipates," "believes," "estimates," "expects" or similar words indicating
that future outcomes are not known with certainty and are subject to risk
factors that could cause these outcomes to differ significantly from those
projected. In accordance with "safe harbor" provisions of the Private Securities
Litigation Reform Act of 1995, these statements are accompanied by cautionary
language
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identifying important factors, though not necessarily all such factors, that
could cause future outcomes to differ materially from those set forth in
forward-looking statements. For additional risk factors affecting the businesses
of United States Steel, see "Risk Factors" beginning on page 2 of the
Prospectus.

CRITICAL ACCOUNTING POLICIES AND ESTIMATES



     Management's discussion and analysis of its financial condition and results
of operations are based upon United States Steel's financial statements, which
have been prepared in accordance with accounting standards generally accepted in
the United States of America. The preparation of these financial statements
requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported
amounts of assets and liabilities, the disclosure of contingent assets and
liabilities at year-end, and the reported amount of revenues and expenses during
the year. Management regularly evaluates these estimates, including those
related to the carrying value of property, plant and equipment, valuation
allowances for receivables, inventories and deferred income tax assets;
liabilities for deferred income taxes, potential tax deficiencies, environmental
obligations, potential litigation claims and settlements; and assets and
obligations related to employee benefits. Management estimates are based on
historical experience and various other assumptions that are believed to be
reasonable under the circumstances, the results of which form the basis for
making judgments about the carrying values of assets and liabilities that are
not readily apparent from other sources. Accordingly, actual results may differ
materially from current expectations under different assumptions or conditions.

     Management believes that the following critical accounting policies affect
the more significant judgments and estimates used in the preparation of the
financial statements.

     Depreciation -- United States Steel records depreciation primarily using a
modified straight-line method based upon estimated lives of assets and
production levels. The modification factors for domestic steel producing assets
range from a minimum of 85% at a production level below 81% of capability, to a
maximum of 105% for a 100% production level. No modification is made at the 95%
production level, considered the normal long-range level. Depreciation charges
for 2001, 2000 and 1999 were 85%, 94% and 99%, respectively, of straight-line
depreciation based on production levels for each of the years. For certain
equipment related to railroad operations, depreciation is recorded on the
straight-line method, utilizing a composite or grouped approach, based on
estimated lives of assets.

     Asset Impairments -- United States Steel evaluates the impairment of its
property, plant and equipment on an individual asset basis or by logical
groupings of assets. Asset impairments are recognized when the carrying value of
those productive assets exceed their aggregate projected undiscounted cash
flows. If future demand and market conditions are less favorable than those
projected by management, additional asset write-downs may be required.

     Allowances for Doubtful Accounts -- United States Steel maintains
allowances for doubtful accounts for estimated losses resulting from the
inability of customers to make required payments. If the financial condition of
our customers were to deteriorate, resulting in an impairment of their ability
to make payments, additional allowances may be required.

     Inventories -- United States Steel determines the cost of inventories
primarily under the last-in, first-out ("LIFO") method. Consequently, the
overall carrying value of inventories is significantly less than the replacement
cost. United States Steel writes down inventories for the difference between the
carrying value of the inventories and the estimated market value on a worldwide
basis. If actual market conditions are less favorable than those projected by
management, additional write-downs may be required.

     Deferred Taxes -- United States Steel records a valuation allowance to
reduce deferred tax assets to the amount that is more likely than not to be
realized. While United States Steel has considered future taxable income and
ongoing prudent and feasible tax planning strategies in assessing the need for
the valuation allowance, in the event that United States Steel were to determine
that it would be able to realize deferred tax assets in the future in excess of
the net recorded amount, an adjustment to the deferred tax assets would increase
income in the period such determination was made. Likewise, should United States
Steel determine that it would not be able to realize all or part of its deferred
tax assets in the future, an adjustment to the

                                       S-30

valuation allowance for deferred tax assets would be charged to income in the
period such determination was made.

     United States Steel makes no provision for deferred U.S. income taxes on
the undistributed earnings of USSK and other consolidated foreign subsidiaries
because management intends to permanently reinvest such earnings in foreign
operations. If circumstances change and it is determined that earnings will be
remitted in the foreseeable future, a charge would be required to record the
U.S. deferred tax liability for the amounts planned to be remitted.

     Liabilities for Potential Tax Deficiencies -- United States Steel records
liabilities for potential tax deficiencies. These liabilities are based on
management's judgment of the risk of loss should those items be challenged by
taxing authorities. In the event that United States Steel were to determine that
tax-related items would not be considered deficiencies or that items previously







due to the $69 million effect of the transition asset being fully amortized in
2000 and an unfavorable change in the amortization of actuarial (gains)/losses.
The increase of $39 million from 1999 to 2000 was primarily due to a favorable
change in the amortization of actuarial (gains)/losses. Net periodic pension
credits in 2001 and 1999 include settlement and termination effects.

     GAIN ON TRANSTAR REORGANIZATION represents United States Steel's share of
the gain in 2001. Because this was a transacttin





production by keeping the Gary Works No. 6 blast furnace out of service until
February 1999, after a scheduled reline was completed in mid-August 1998. United
States Steel's stated annual domestic raw steel production capability was 12.8
million tons in 2001, 2000 and 1999.

     USSK raw steel production was 4.1 million tons in 2001, or 81% of USSK's
stated annual raw steel production capability of 5.0 million net tons.

     On November 13, 2000, United States Steel joined with eight other producers
and the Independent Steelworkers Union to file trade cases against hot-rolled
carbon steel flat products from 11 countries (Argentina, India, Indonesia,
Kazakhstan, the Netherlands, the People's Republic of China, Romania, South
Africa, Taiwan, Thailand and Ukraine). Three days later, the USWA also entered
the cases as a petitioner. Antidumping ("AD") cases were filed against all the
countries and countervailing duty ("CVD") cases were filed against Argentina,
India, Indonesia, South Africa, and Thailand. The U.S. Department of Commerce
("Commerce") has found margins in all of the cases. The International Trade
Commission ("ITC") had previously found material injury to the domestic industry
in the cases against Argentina and South Africa, and, on November 2, 2001, the
ITC found material injury to the domestic industry in the cases against the
remaining countries.

     On September 28, 2001, United States Steel joined with seven other
producers to file trade cases against cold-rolled carbon steel flat products
from 20 countries (Argentina, Australia, Belgium, Brazil, China, France,
Germany, India, Japan, Korea, Netherlands, New Zealand, Russia, South Africa,
Spain, Sweden, Taiwan, Thailand, Turkey, and Venezuela). AD cases were filed
against all the countries and CVD cases were filed against Argentina, Brazil,
France, and Korea. On November 13, 2001, the ITC determined that there is a
reasonable indication that the U.S. industry is materially injured or threatened
with material injury by reason of the imports in question. These cases will be
the subject of continuing investigations at both Commerce and the ITC.

     United States Steel believes that the remedies provided by AD and CVD cases
are insufficient to correct the widespread dumping and subsidy abuses that
currently characterize steel imports into our country and has, therefore, urged
the U.S. government to take actions such as those in President Bush's three-part
program to address the excessive imports of steel that have been depressing
markets in the United States. United States Steel, nevertheless, intends to file
additional AD and CVD petitions against unfairly traded imports that adversely
impact, or threaten to adversely impact, the results of United States Steel.
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     On March 5, 2002, President Bush announced his decision in response to the
prior finding of the ITC under Section 201 that imports were a substantial cause
of serious injury to the domestic steel industry. Slab imports will be subject
to a quota of 5.4 million tons in the first year on product shipped from
countries other than Canada and Mexico, with excess imports subject to a tariff
of 30%. The annual quota increases to 5.9 million tons in the second year and
6.4 million tons in the third year. Imports of finished carbon and alloy steel
products (hot-rolled, cold-rolled and coated sheet, as well as plate and tin
mill products) from developed countries will be subject to a 30% tariff in the
first year, decreasing to 24% and 18% in the second and third years,
respectively. Imports of these finished products from developing countries will
be subject to an anti-surge mechanism to ensure they do not substantially
increase their shipments from historic levels. Imports of finished flat-rolled
products from Canada and Mexico are not subject to the import remedies announced
by the President. The tariffs and quotas were effective as of March 20, 2002. An
import licensing program applicable to imports covered by the above remedies is
being implemented. The application of the remedies is subject to various
specific product exclusions. The People's Republic of China has filed a
challenge to President Bush's action with the World Trade Organization and other
nations have indicated that they also intend to do so or to take other actions
responding to the Section 201 remedies.

     On March 29, 2002, we joined the other major domestic producers of oil
country tubular goods ("OCTG") in filing trade law actions on imports of OCTG
from Austria, Brazil, China, France, Germany, India, Indonesia, Romania, South
Africa, Spain, Turkey, Ukraine and Venezuela. The recent relief announced by the
President under Section 201 does not cover OCTG imports.

MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION, CASH FLOWS AND
LIQUIDITY

     CURRENT ASSETS at year-end 2001 decreased $644 million from year-end 2000
primarily due to the settlement in 2001 of the $364 million income tax
receivable from Marathon established in 2000, decreased trade receivables
including receivables subject to a security interest, and a decrease in cash and
cash equivalents. The proceed�ꀀ. u�ce predlion from fe�secific pPe BushP�倀 to the sry  oap P  4�hP�倀 to pi e prVe indll
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including the tin mill expansion and the vacuum degasser project.

     Capital expenditures of $244 million in 2000 included exercising an early
buyout option of a lease for half of the Gary Works No. 2 Slab Caster; the
continued replacement of coke battery thruwalls at Gary Works; installation of
the remaining two coilers at the Gary Works hot strip mill; a blast furnace
stove replacement at Gary Works; and the continuation of an upgrade to the Mon
Valley Works cold reduction mill.

     Capital expenditures of $287 million in 1999 included the completion of the
64" pickle line at Mon Valley Works; the replacement of one coiler at the Gary
Works hot strip mill; an upgrade to the Mon Valley Works cold reduction mill;
replacement of coke battery thruwalls at Gary Works; several projects at Gary
Works allowing for production of specialized high-strength steels, primarily for
the automotive market; and completion of the conversion of the Fairfield Works
pipemill to use rounds instead of square blooms.
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     Contract commitments for capital expenditures at year-end 2001 were $84
million, compared with $206 million at year-end 2000. USSK has a commitment to
the Slovak government to spend $700 million for a capital improvements program
at USSK, subject to certain conditions, over a period commencing with the
acquisition date and ending on December 31, 2010. As of December 31, 2001, USSK
had spent $66 million on this capital improvement program.

     Capital expenditures for 2002 are expected to be approximately $260
million, including $105 million for USSK. This estimate anticipates entering
into operating leases for certain mobile and systems equipment, valued at
approximately $30 million, the acquisition of which would be included in capital
spending if the leases are not completed. Major expenditures include the
installation of a new quench and temper line at Lorain Tubular; continued
information systems development at Straightline; and projects at USSK, including
continued work on the new tin and continuous annealing lines and the completion
of the vacuum degasser. Over and above this capital spending, $37.5 million will
be paid to VSZ by USSK in both 2002 and 2003 to complete payment for the USSK
acquisition.

     The preceding statement concerning expected 2002 capital expenditures is a
forward-looking statement. This forward-looking statement is based on
assumptions, which can be affected by (among other things) levels of cash flow
from operations, general economic conditions, business conditions, availability
of capital, whether or not assets are purchased or financed by operating leases,
and unforeseen hazards such as weather conditions, explosions or fires, which
could delay the timing of completion of particular capital projects.
Accordingly, actual results may differ materially from current expectations in
the forward-looking statement.

     The ACQUISITION OF U. S. STEEL KOSICE S.R.O., consisted of cash payments of
$14 million in 2001 and net cash payments of $10 million in 2000, which
reflected $69 million of cash payments in 2000 less $59 million of cash acquired
in the transaction. Two additional payments of $37.5 million each are to be made
to VSZ in 2002 and 2003 related to the purchase. The first quarter 2001
acquisition of East Chicago Tin and reorganization of Transtar were noncash
transactions.

     INVESTEES -- RETURN OF CAPITAL in 2001 of $13 million reflected a return of
capital on an investment in stock of VSZ in which United States Steel holds a
25% interest.

     NET CHANGE IN ATTRIBUTED PORTION OF MARATHON CONSOLIDATED DEBT AND OTHER
FINANCINGS was a decrease of $74 million in 2001 compared to an increase of
$1,208 million and $147 million in 2000 and 1999, respectively. The decrease in
2001 primarily reflected the net effects of cash provided from operating
activities less cash used for investing activities and dividend payments. The
increase in 2000 primarily reflected the net effects of cash used in operating
activities, including a VEBA contribution, cash used in investing activities,
dividend payments and preferred stock repurchases. The increase in 1999
primarily reflected the net effects of cash used in operating and investing
activities and dividend payments.

     DIVIDENDS PAID decreased $40 million from year 2000 due to a decrease in
the quarterly dividend rate from $0.25 to $0.10 per share paid to USX-U. S.
Steel Group common stockholders, effective with the June 2001 payment. After the
Separation, United States Steel established an initial quarterly dividend rate
of $0.05 per share effective with the March 2002 payment.

DEBT RATINGS

     As of December 31, 2001, Moody's Investor Services, Inc. assigned a
corporate credit rating of Ba3 to United States Steel with negative
implications. On January 17, 2002, Standard & Poor's Corp. placed the BB
corporate credit rating for United States Steel on credit watch with negative
implications. Additionally, Moody's and Standard & Poor's have assigned Ba3 and
BB, respectively, to United States Steel's senior unsecured debt.



LIQUIDITY

     In November 2001, United States Steel entered into a five-year Receivables
Purchase Agreement with financial institutions. United States Steel established
a wholly owned subsidiary, United States Steel Receivables LLC, which is a
special-purpose, bankruptcy-remote entity that acquires, on a daily basis,
eligible
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trade receivables generated by United States Steel and certain of its
subsidiaries. Fundings under the facility are limited to the lesser of eligible
receivables or $400 million. As of March 31, 2002, United States Steel had $334
million of eligible receivables, of which $200 million were sold, primarily to
fund working capital needs to build inventory based on increased order rates.

     In addition, United States Steel entered into a three-year revolving credit
facility expiring December 31, 2004, that provides for borrowings of up to $400
million secured by all domestic inventory and related assets ("Inventory
Facility"), including receivables other than those sold under the Receivables
Purchase Agreement. As of March 31, 2002, $256 million was available to United
States Steel under the Inventory Facility.

     USSK has two bank credit facilities aggregating $50 million. At March 31,
2002, there were no borrowings against these facilities. If USSK were to default
under its $325 million loan, lenders could refuse to allow additional borrowing
under its $40 million facility, one of its two bank credit facilities; however,
outstanding loans would not be called.

     United States Steel currently has Senior Notes outstanding in the aggregate
principal amount of $535 million. The Senior Notes impose significant
restrictions on United States Steel such as the following: restrictions on
payments of dividends; limits on additional borrowings, including limiting the
amount of borrowings secured by inventories or accounts receivable; limits on
sale/leasebacks; limits on the use of funds from asset sales and sale of the
stock of subsidiaries; and restrictions on our ability to invest in joint
ventures or make certain acquisitions. The Inventory Facility imposes additional
restrictions on United States Steel including the following: effective September
30, 2002, United States Steel must meet an interest expense coverage ratio of at
least 2 to 1 through March 30, 2003 and 2.5 to 1 thereafter and a leverage ratio
of no more than 6 to 1 through December 30, 2002, 5.5 to 1 through March 30,
2003, 5 to 1 through June 29, 2003, 4.5 to 1 through September 29, 2003, 4 to 1
through March 30, 2004 and 3.75 to 1 thereafter; limitations on capital
expenditures; and restrictions on investments. If these covenants are breached
or if we fail to make payments under our material debt obligations or the
Receivables Purchase Agreement, creditors would be able to terminate their
commitments to make further loans, declare their outstanding obligations
immediately due and payable and foreclose on any collateral, and those breaches
or failures to make payments may also cause termination events to occur under
the Receivables Purchase Agreement and a default under the Senior Notes.
Additional indebtedness that United States Steel may incur in the future may
also contain similar covenants, as well as other restrictive provisions.
Cross-default and cross-acceleration clauses in the Receivables Purchase
Agreement, the Inventory Facility, the Senior Notes and any future additional
indebtedness could have an adverse effect upon our financial position and
liquidity.

     United States Steel has utilized surety bonds to provide financial
assurance for certain transactions and business activities. The total amount of
active surety bonds currently being used for financial assurance purposes is
approximately $255 million. Recent events have caused major changes in the
surety bond market including significant increases in surety bond premiums.
Because of these factors, together with our non-investment grade credit rating,
United States Steel is evaluating replacing some surety bonds with other forms
of financial assurance, or providing some form of collateral to the surety bond
providers in order to keep bonds in place. The other forms of financial
assurance or collateral could include financial instruments that are supported
by either the Receivables Purchase Agreement or Inventory Facility. The use of
these types of financial instruments for financial assurance and collateral will
have a negative impact on liquidity. During the second quarter of 2002, United
States Steel management expects approximately $100 million of liquidity sources
to be used to provide financial assurance.

     United States Steel is contingently liable for debt and other obligations
of Marathon in the amount of $359 million as of December 31, 2001. Marathon is
not limited by agreement with United States Steel as to the amount of
indebtedness that it may incur. In the event of the bankruptcy of Marathon,
these obligations for which United States Steel is contingently liable, as well
as obligations relating to industrial development and environmental improvement
bonds and notes that were assumed by United States Steel from Marathon, may be
declared immediately due and payable. If that occurs, United States Steel may
not be able to satisfy such obligations. In addition, if Marathon loses its
investment grade ratings, certain of these obligations will be considered
indebtedness under the Senior Notes indenture and for covenant calculations
under the
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Inventory Facility. This occurrence could prevent United States Steel from
incurring additional indebtedness under the Senior Notes or may cause a default
under the Inventory Facility.

     United States Steel is the sole general partner of and owns a 10% equity
interest in Clairton 1314B Partnership, L.P. As general partner, United States
Steel is responsible for operating and selling coke and by-products from the
partnership's three coke batteries located at United States Steel's Clairton
Works. United States Steel's share of profits and losses is currently 1.75%,
except for depreciation and amortization, which is 45.75%. Beginning in 2003,
United States Steel's share of all profits and losses will be 45.75%. The
partnership at times had operating cash shortfalls after payment of
distributions to the partners in 2001 that were funded with loans from United
States Steel. As of December 31, 2001, the partnership owed United States Steel
$3 million, which was repaid in January 2002. United States Steel may dissolve
the partnership under certain circumstances including if it is required to make
equity investments or loans in excess of $150 million to fund such shortfalls.

     The following table summarizes United States Steel's liquidity as of March
31, 2002:

<Table>
<Caption>
                                                               (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)
                                                               ---------------------
<S>                                                            <C>
Cash and cash equivalents...................................           $ 57
Amount available under Receivables Purchase Agreement.......            134
Amount available under Inventory Facility...................            256
Amounts available under USSK credit facilities..............             49
                                                                       ----
     Total estimated liquidity..............................           $496
                                                                       ====
</Table>

     The following table summarizes United States Steel's contractual
obligations and commercial commitments at December 31, 2001, and the effect such
obligations and commitments are expected to have on its liquidity and cash flow
in future periods.

<Table>
<Caption>
                                                           PAYMENTS DUE BY PERIOD
                                         -----------------------------------------------------------
                                                  LESS THAN    1-3     4-5    BEYOND        NOT
                                         TOTAL     1 YEAR     YEARS   YEARS   5 YEARS   DETERMINABLE
                                         ------   ---------   -----   -----   -------   ------------
                                                            (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)
<S>                                      <C>      <C>         <C>     <C>     <C>       <C>
Long-term debt.........................  $1,380     $ 26      $ 40    $ 40    $1,274        $ --
Capital leases.........................     134       14        24      22        74          --
Operating leases.......................     417     K74        <      74     K77-  $1,2 74   teens..�倀 i      K77-.......

74       甀   ow

        N  tin742      4444444444444       KȀ     7     1, -  -.1,24   --                                                                                                     က
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Contingent lease payments relate to operating lease agreements that include a
floating rental charge, which is associated to a variable component. Future
contingent lease payments are not determinable to any degree of certainty.
Additionally, recorded liabilities related to deferred income taxes, employee
benefits and other liabilities that may have an impact on liquidity and cash
flow in future periods are excluded from the above table.

     Future minimum commitments for capital leases (including sale-leasebacks
accounted for as financings) and for operating leases having remaining
noncancelable lease terms in excess of one year are as follows:

<Table>
<Caption>
                                                               CAPITAL    OPERATING
                                                                LEASES      LEASES
                                                               --------   ----------
                                                               (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)
<S>                                                            <C>        <C>
2002........................................................     $ 14        $ 92
2003........................................................       13          79
2004........................................................       11          71
2005........................................................       11          46
2006........................................................       11          37
Later years.................................................       74         188
Sublease rentals............................................       --         (96)
                                                                 ----        ----
       Total minimum lease payments.........................      134        $417
                                                                             ====
Less imputed interest costs.................................       44
                                                                 ----
Present value of ne�
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included an air, water and hazardous waste compliance review. USS/Kobe and the
EPA entered into a tolling agreement pending issuance of the final audit and
commenced settlement negotiations in July 1999. In August 1999, the steelmaking
and bar producing opa



Predictions beyond 2002 can only be broad-based estimates, which have varied,
and will continue to vary, due to the ongoing evolution of specific regulatory
requirements, the possible imposition of more stringent requirements and the
availability of new technologies to remediate sites, among other matters. Based
upon currently identified projects, United States Steel anticipates that
environmental capital expenditures will be approximately $49 million in 2003
including $17 million for USSK; however, actual expenditures may vary as the
number and scope of environmental projects are revised as a result of improved
technology or changes in regulatory requirements and could increase if
additional projects are identified or additional requirements are imposed.

     United States Steel has been and is a defendant in a large number of cases
in which approximately 18,000 claimants allege injury resulting from exposure to
asbestos. Many of these cases involve multiple claimants and most have multiple
defendants. These claims fall into three major groups: (1) claims made under
certain federal and general maritime law by employees of the Great Lakes Fleet
or Intercoastal Fleet, former operations of United States Steel; (2) claims made
by persons who performed work at United States Steel facilities; and (3) claims
made by industrial workers allegedly exposed to an electrical cable product
formerly manufactured by United States Steel. To date all actions resolved have
been either dismissed or resolved for immaterial amounts. In 2001, United States
Steel disposed of claims from approximately 11,300 claimants with aggregate
total payments of less than $200,000. It is not possible to predict with
certainty the outcome of these matters; however, based upon present knowledge,
management believes that it is unlikely that the resolution of the remaining
actions will have a material adverse effect on our financial condition. Among
the factors that management considered in reaching this conclusion are: (1) that
United States Steel has been subject to a total of approximately 32,000 asbestos
claims over the last twelve years that have been administratively dismissed due
to the failure of the claimants to present any medical evidence supporting their
claims, (2) that over the last several years the number of new claims filed has
been steady with 10,000 claims filed last year, (3) that it has been many years
since United States Steel employed maritime workers or manufactured electrical
cable and (4) the history of settlements and dismissals. This statement of
belief is a forward-looking statement. Predictions as to the outcome of pending
litigation are subject to substantial uncertainties with respect to (among other
things) factual and judicial determinations, and actual results could differ
materially from those expressed in this forward-looking statement.

     United States Steel is the subject of, or a party to, a number of pending
or threatened legal actions, contingencies and commitments involving a variety
of matters, including laws and regulations relating to the environment. The
ultimate resolution of these contingencies could, individually or in the
aggregate, be
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material to the United States Steel Financial Statements. However, management
believes that United States Steel will remain a viable and competitive
enterprise even though it is possible that these contingencies could be resolved
unfavorably to United States Steel.

QUANTITATIVE AND QUALITATIVE DISCLOSURES ABOUT MARKET RISK

Management Opinion Concerning Derivative Instruments

     United States Steel uses commodity-based and foreign currency derivative
instruments to manage its price risk. Management has authorized the use of
futures, forwards, swaps and options to manage exposure to price fluctuations
related to the purchase of natural gas, heating oil and nonferrous metals and
also certain business transactions denominated in foreign currencies. Derivative
instruments used for trading and other activities are marked-to-market and the
resulting gains or losses are recognized in the current period in income from
operations. While United States Steel's risk management activities generally
reduce market risk exposure due to unfavorable commodity price changes for raw
material purchases and products sold, such activities can also encompass
strategies that assume price risk.

     Management believes that the use of derivative instruments, along with risk
assessment procedures and internal controls, does not expose United States Steel
to material risk. The use of derivative instruments could materially affect
United States Steel's results of operations in particular quarterly or annual
periods. However, management believes that use of these instruments will not
have a material adverse effect on financial position or liquidity.

Commodity Price Risk and Related Risks

     In the normal course of its business, United States Steel is exposed to
market risk or price fluctuations related to the purchase, production or sale of
steel products. To a lesser extent, United States Steel is exposed to price risk
related to the purchase, production or sale of coal and coke and the purchase of
natural gas, steel scrap, iron ore and pellets, and certain nonferrous metals
used as raw materials.

     United States Steel's market risk strategy has generally been to obtain





                                                        ======       ===       ======       ===
</Table>

- ---------------

(a) Fair values of cash and cash equivalents, receivables, notes payable,
    accounts payable and accrued interest approximate carrying value and are
    relatively insensitive to changes in interest rates due to the short-term
    maturity of the instruments. Accordingly, these instruments are excluded
    from the table.

(b) Reflects, by class of financial instrument, the estimated incremental effect
    of a hypothetical 10% decrease in interest rates at December 31, 2001, and
    December 31, 2000, on the fair value of United States Steel's non-derivative
    financial instruments. For financial liabilities, this assumes a 10%
    decrease in the weighted average yield to maturity of United States Steel's
    long-term debt at December 31, 2001, and December 31, 2000.

(c) Includes amounts due within one year.

(d) Fair value was based on market prices where available, or current borrowing
    rates for financings with similar terms and maturities.

     At December 31, 2001, United States Steel's portfolio of long-term debt was
comprised primarily of fixed-rate instruments. Therefore, the fair value of the
portfolio is relatively sensitive to effects of interest rate fluctuations. This
sensitivity is illustrated by the $79 million increase in the fair value of
long-term debt assuming a hypothetical 10% decrease in interest rates. However,
United States Steel's sensitivity to interest rate declines and corresponding
increases in the fair value of its debt portfolio would unfavorably affect
United States Steel's results and cash flows only to the extent that United
States Steel elected to repurchase or otherwise retire all or a portion of its
fixed-rate debt portfolio at prices above carrying value.
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Foreign Currency Exchange Rate Risk

     United States Steel is subject to the risk of price fluctuations related to
anticipated revenues and operating costs, firm commitments for capital
expenditures and existing assets or liabilities denominated in currencies other
than U.S. dollars, in particular the euro and Slovak koruna. United States Steel
has not generally used derivative instruments to manage this risk. However,
United States Steel has made limited use of forward currency contracts to manage
exposure to certain currency price fluctuations. At December 31, 2001, United
States Steel had no open forward currency contracts. In November 2001, the month
in which United States Steel had the most foreign currency exchange maturities,
total notional maturities were $19.4 million.

Equity Price Risk

     United States Steel is subject to equity price risk and market liquidity
risk related to its investment in VSZ, a.s., the former parent of U. S. Steel
Kosice, s.r.o. These risks are not readily quantifiable for several reasons,
including the absence of a readily determinable fair value as determined under
U.S. generally accepted accounting principles.

Safe Harbor

     United States Steel's quantitative and qualitative disclosures about market
risk include forward-looking statements with respect to management's opinion
about risks associated with United States Steel's use of derivative instruments.
These statements are based on certain assumptions with respect to market prices
and industry supply of and demand for steel products and certain raw materials.
To the extent that these assumptions prove to be inaccurate, future outcomes
with respect to United States Steel's hedging programs may differ materially
from those discussed in the forward-looking statements.

OUTLOOK FOR 2002

     Our domestic order rate began to increase late last year. Sheet facilities
are now fully loaded and spot market price increases are being implemented.
Plate and tubular markets continue to reflect weak demand. In the second quarter
of 2002, domestic shipments are expected to improve and average realized prices
are expected to be higher. For full-year 2002, domestic shipments are expected
to be approximately 10.7 million net tons.

     USSK's average realized prices in the second quarter of 2002 are expected
to improve slightly, with shipments increasing significantly from the first
quarter of 2002. Full year shipments are projected to be approximately 3.8
million net tons.

     For the longer term, domestic shipment levels and realized prices will be
influenced by the strength and timing of a recovery in the manufacturing sector
of the domestic economy, levels of imported steel following the outcome of the







generally depend on the status of the partner and the activities of the
partnership. Persons who are partners of partnerships holding common stock
should consult their tax advisors.

     As used herein, a non-U.S. holder of common stock means a holder that is
not:

     - a citiz�i



     Common stock held by an individual non-U.S. holder at the time of death
will be included in such holder's gross estate for U.S. federal estate tax
purposes, unless an applicable estate tax treaty provides otherwise and,
therefore, may be subject to U.S. federal estate tax.

INFORMATION REPORTING AND BACKUP WITHHOLDING

     We must report annually to the IRS and to each non-U.S. holder the amount
of dividends paid to such holder and the tax withheld with respect to such
dividends, regardless of whether withholding was required. Copies of the
information returns reporting such dividends and withholding may also be made
available to the tax authorities in the country in which the non-U.S. holder
resides under the provisions of an applicable income tax treaty.

     A non-U.S. holder will be subject to backup withholding unless applicable
certification requirements are met.

     Payment of the proceeds of a sale of common stock within the U.S. or
conducted through certain U.S. related financial intermediaries is subject to
both backup withholding and information reporting unless the beneficial owner
certifies under penalties of perjury that it is a non-U.S. holder (and the payor
does not have actual knowledge that the beneficial owner is a U.S. person) or
the holder otherwise establishes an exemption.

     Backup withholding is not an additional tax. Any amounts withheld under the
backup withholding rules may be allowed as a refund or a credit against such
holder's U.S. federal income tax liability provided the required information is
furnished to the IRS in a timely manner.
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                                         OVER-ALLOTMENT   OVER-ALLOTMENT   OVER-ALLOTMENT   OVER-ALLOTMENT
                                         --------------   --------------   --------------   --------------
<S>                                      <C>              <C>              <C>              <C>
Underwriting Discounts and Commissions
  paid by us...........................     $                $                $                $
Expenses payable by us.................     $                $                $                $
</Table>

     The maximum aggregate discounts and commissions paid to underwriters and
broker/dealers will not exceed 8% of the gross proceeds of the offering.

     We have agreed that we will not offer, sell, contract to sell, pledge or
otherwise dispose of, directly or indirectly, or file with the Securities and
Exchange Commission a registration statement under the Securities Act of 1933,






